

*Draft 11.11.2013*

## **Deddington Neighbourhood Plan**

### **Movement and Transport Group**

#### **Third meeting: 11th November 2013**

Present: Hugh Blythe, David French, Yngve Granne, David Morris

Apologies: Mike O'Brien

#### **1. 'Starter' questions**

These have been cast as 'open' questions and have now been finalised. One final change was made to the question about pavements.

#### **2. Display boards**

It was noted that display board space was limited, say 4' x 4' useable space, including the space needed for post-it notes.

There was room for no more than six A4 sheets (preferably laminated). The agreed graphics were:

- street plan of Deddington (preferably with Hempton and Clifton insets);
- photo of peak AM traffic congestion in Banbury Road;
- photo of parking outside the Co-op;
- photo of pinch-points;
- photo of S4 bus;
- plan of Deddington Circular Walks.

#### **3. 'Drop-in' event**

Hugh, David F and David M would be available to help with setting-up on the Thursday morning.

David F would circulate a draft rota for members of the group to man the display board.

#### **4. Transcription of comments**

The steering group was considering whether the transcription of the comments sheets and post-it notes would be contracted-out. It was noted that a uniform approach was required.

#### **5. Engagement with stakeholders**

Following the drop-in, apart from digesting the results, the next stage was for topic groups to engage with stakeholders.

OCC was a very important stakeholder in a Movement and Transport context, as it was responsible for:

- highways
- pavements
- footpaths
- subsidised bus services.

It was also important to open a dialogue with the two local bus providers, Stagecoach (S4) and Heyfordian (81 and 90).

Other stakeholders to be consulted include:

Thames Valley Police

Ramblers Association

Cycling (National Cycle Network ?)

Local employers with a significant number of car dependent staff from outside the village.

All agreed to think whether they could identify any other stakeholders.

It was noted that in a number of cases the interface of topic groups with individual stakeholders overlapped and would need to be co-ordinated.

It was suggested that each topic group forward a list of stakeholders they wish to meet to the steering group, which would produce a master list matching stakeholders with relevant topic groups.

## **6. Next meeting**

Monday 2nd December at Grove House at 7:30 p.m.